

## OU High School Indoor Home Meet - Updates Updated 1.10.2025



Dear HS coaches, athletes, and the State of Oklahoma,

Unfortunately, the University of Oklahoma will not be hosting any indoor high school home meets in 2025. Instead, we are using this year to improve and modify our facility. We intend to resume high school competitions in January 2026.

Since we are prioritize college teams and unattached/post-collegiate competitors, we will not be admitting high school athletes to our college meets this year.

## Information for 2026:

We plan to host a state indoor competition and at least three high school indoor meets in 2026. In order to earn a spot at the state indoor meet. You have to participate in one of our indoor meets at OU and receive your qualifying mark/time. We won't accept mark/times from out of state meets.

Good luck to everyone this year!
Boomer Sooner!!!

Sincerly,

**Head Coach James Thomas**